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Congress, UAW Leadership and Auto Companies have proven by
their actions to be Enemies of the people and a Criminal
Enterprise.

OUR CONSTITUTION PROVES IT

They  are  demanding  that  Americans  buy  expensive  electric
vehicles (EV) that most can’t afford (even with the government
subsidies).  If  the  people  could  afford  them  we  lack  the
capacity to produce and deliver the electricity required. EV
sales promote imports from China that has the raw materials
for the batteries. EVs have limited use.

The end result of forcing Americans to buy EVs which most
don’t want and can’t afford would be to totally destroy the
American Dream of home ownership and private transportation.

It would also destroy the American automobile Industry. These
criminals want to force us to live in dangerous and dirty
Stack and Pack Public Housing like they now have in Communist
Democrat cities. No wonder that people now living in Stack and
Pack public housing spend a good bit of their time in looting,
shooting and crime.

As an aside, the new CBDC digital currency will not allow you

https://newswithviews.com/corruption-of-congress-uaw-forces-us-into-stack-and-pack-housing-without-autos/
https://newswithviews.com/corruption-of-congress-uaw-forces-us-into-stack-and-pack-housing-without-autos/
https://newswithviews.com/corruption-of-congress-uaw-forces-us-into-stack-and-pack-housing-without-autos/


to carry pocket cash ( it won’t exist) and when electricity
goes off you can’t buy anything. We can’t allow this instant
slavery  Unless  the  people  really  stand  up  quickly  the
Parasitic  Super  Rich  Ruling  Class  (PSRRC)  ,  which  is  the
largest and most powerful criminal enterprise in the world
will have enslaved us.

Many refer to it as the deep state, swamp, establishment etc.
But I prefer to use a more descriptive definition of this
criminal enterprise as the” Parasitic Super Rich Ruling Class
“(PSRRC). It consists of the wealthiest families who own stock
that controls corporate directors who in turn order corporate
officers  to  bribe  everyone  else  to  do  their  bidding.
Subservient  Minions  to  the  PSRRC  are  of  course  woke
corporations, government, academia, military flag officers and
anyone subject to their power and money. Remember the minions
are only well bribed followers of the PSRRC.

Companies like Black Rock, State Street, et al. are maybe the
most powerful examples of the PSRRC. The Tax Free Foundations
are also part of the PSRRC. Effectively, these families and
organizations control the world. There is nothing mysterious
about it.

Those in the PSRRC are the “New World Order” people who say
“we should own nothing and be happy” and they will rule the
world.

In order to do this they must subjugate and impoverish the
people. They have done a damn fine job of destroying us by
usurping our Constitutional Republic It has been a gradual
process, like the frog in water. The beginning of the end of
the Republic was in 1913, “the Year of Infamy”. This is when
they passed legislation for Income Taxes, Tax Free Foundations
and the unconstitutional privately owned Federal Reserve Bank.

A majority of federal government legislation and actions are
unconstitutional.



This means that they are mostly ruling with no legal basis for
much of what they do. Our Constitution is the Supreme Law of
the Land and it is mostly ignored by the PSRRC and their
minions in both parties.

Congress is elected by the people and the UAW Officers are
elected by their members and there is little doubt that both
have sold out there constituents.

How else could they refuse Tariff protection that would have
kept well paid jobs in the United States? And now they are
going to allow the layoff of 117,000 workers to produce EVs
that will move us into dirty and dangerous Stack and Pack
public housing using public transportation and no cars of any
kind.  They  know  that  since  China  has  the  required  raw
materials  America  will  soon  produce  no  EVs

You ask why the American auto industry would commit suicide?

The officers and directors have a fiduciary responsibility to
the  stockholders  but  they  take  orders  from  the  directors
elected by key stockholders who don’t give a damn about the
company.  But  there  has  been  some  justice,  officers  that
followed woke polices that reduced stock prices and income are
being sued by stock holders.

There are two major woke concepts that are contrary to our
Constitution  and  have  resulted  in  starvation  when  fully
implemented.

They are ESG (Environmental, Social and Governance) and DOE (
Diversity, Equity and Inclusion) They have also forced these
concepts on our military with devastating results. Because of
this  social  engineering  the  military  can’t  get  enough
qualified recruits and may have to resort to the draft.

The  Constitution  absolutely  does  not  give  the  Federal
Government  the  power  or  authority  to  force  automobile
manufacturers to build specific cars or to require them to



function with specified MPG (miles per Gallon)

There is no authority in Constitution for federal government
to protect the environment, none.

The Federal government’s powers are severally limited to those
specified in the Enumerated Powers which they violate on a
massive  basis.  In  other  words  it  is  mostly  a  criminal
enterprise to transfer the peoples wealth to the PSRRC and
there minions.

Much of what federal government does is unconstitutional and
therefore in violation of the Supreme Law of the Land.

Why did Congress, UAW Leaders and Automobile Companies allow
government to take away the American dream of home ownership,
private transportation and force us to live in dangerous stack
and pack public housing in the near term? Twenty five percent
of all housing units are owned and rented by corporations. I
think there is only one conclusion. they are all minions of
the PSRRC, money is their God and to hell with the people and
the Republic.

When I write on serious Constitutional Issues I ask Joanna
Martin JD a nationally known expert on Constitutional Law for
her opinion. ( visit her blog: Publius Huldah Blog) Following
is her unedited response. I’ll ask you.

Cite Article, Section, and Clause of the US Constitution which
authorizes  the  federal  government  to  involve  itself  in
environmental protection.

There was a role for a Department of the Interior to manage
the territories described at Article IV, Section 3, clause 2;
but “territories” does NOT include lands illegally held by the
federal  gov’t  for  national  parks,  national  forests,  oil
fields, etc.

When the Constitution was drafted, the “territory belonging to
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the  United  States”  was  the  NorthWest  Territory  which  the
United  States  acquired  as  a  result  of  our  War  for
Independence.  but  that  NW  Territory  has  been  long  since
divided up into States.

Pursuant to Article I, Sec. 8, next to last clause, the US may
legally hold the federal lands purchased by them with the
Consent of the States to carry out the enumerated powers.
e.g.,  the  fed  gov’t.  may  own  post  offices,  dock  yards,
military bases, federal courthouses, land for the US Mint,
etc.;  and  they  have  constitutional  authority  to  exercise
general legislative powers over those specific areas.

What  Article,  Section  &  clause  authorize  the  federal
government  to  set  mileage  requirements  for  cars?

What Article, Section, and Clause authorize the federal gov’t.
to require that automobiles be EVs?

Surely  you  know  that  the  fed  gov’t’s  authority  over  the
Country at Large is limited to the enumerated powers listed in
our Constitution!”

May God Bless You and the Republic
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